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The under-frequency import limit constraint SDGE_PCT_UF_IMP_BG is removed 
from the ISO real-time and day ahead markets effective on trade day November 
15, 2013. The ISO has received from SDG&E a notice of removal of the 75/25 
(import/generation) requirement for the San Diego area.  
 
The SDGE_PCT_UF_IMP_BG constraint will also be removed from the monthly 
CRR model starting with the December 2013 CRR process. However, the 
constraint is included in the 2014 annual CRR model since the annual process was 
already started in August. The SDGE_PCT_UF_IMP_BG limit will no longer be 
considered in the ISO transmission planning requirements. This limit is not 
replaced by another limit and the ISO will not make operational adjustments to 
honor this limit. 
 


